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Senate Rural and Regional Affairs 
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Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Mr Snedden

I refer to your advice of 27 June 2001 concerning arrangements for the hearing to be held on 19 July in Launceston for the Committee’s inquiry into the search for Margaret J.  

Your letter sought advice at the earliest opportunity if there is any difficulty with the provision of material requested by the Committee.

At the Committee’s Estimates hearing held on 31 May 2001, AMSA gave evidence concerning this search and a number of questions were taken on notice.  Some of these questions concerned provision of specific documentation and, in line with usual practice, AMSA sought to provide this information after the relevant Coronial inquest had reported.  As this approach was questioned, I advised the Committee that we wished to obtain legal advice on the issue.

AMSA has received a legal opinion from Mr Kevin Bell QC (copy attached).  This confirms that there is the likelihood of prejudice to the Coronial process if AMSA provides information to the Committee that is later to be considered in the context of the Coronial inquest and is germane to the statutory functions to be undertaken by the Coroner.  There also is a likelihood that AMSA witnesses will be put in an invidious position where they are required to give evidence first to the Committee inquiry and then to the Coronial inquest on the same events.

In light of this legal advice, AMSA seeks to provide the requested material and to give evidence to the Committee after the Coroner’s report has been released to ensure that there is no risk of detriment to the Coronial process.  In this regard, it also is relevant that the Coronial inquest is understood to be commencing next month.  

As I stated at the Estimates hearing on 31 May, AMSA has no difficulty in making available all the requested material relating to this search to the Committee after the Coronial inquest has reported.  The Committee’s inquiry would then have the benefit of both the Coroner’s findings and AMSA’s full documentation in progressing its reference.

The Department of Transport and Regional Services has been provided with a copy of the legal advice by Mr Bell QC, which they have referred to the Australian Government Solicitor because it raises issues of public interest immunity.

If it is of assistance to the Committee in considering these issues, I will be pleased to ask Mr Bell QC if he could be available for further discussion.

Yours sincerely

[Signed:  C Davidson]

Clive Davidson

2 July 2001

25 Constitution Avenue Canberra  ACT 2601  (  GPO Box 2181 Canberra City ACT 2601
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